
Josh Morgan 
Mayor 
City of London 
London City Hall 
300 Dufferin Avenue, Suite 214 
London, Ontario  N6B 1Z2 
mayor@london.ca

Dear Mayor Morgan:  

As a follow-up to our previous communication regarding your eligibility for the Baseline 
Funding stream, I am pleased to confirm that your organization’s annual Baseline Funding 
allocation is $5,106,083, which is equivalent to 10-year allocation of $51,060,830. The 
Baseline Funding stream is an approximately $500 million annual envelope that is part of 
the Canada Public Transit Fund. Your allocation from the $500 million funding envelope 
was calculated based on a combination of your ridership (70 percent) and population 
(30 percent).   

Program officials from my department will be in touch shortly to provide additional 
information about the Capital Plan application process and Capital Plan component details. 
Capital Plan applications will be reviewed and recommended for approval on a rolling 
basis, ensuring that your organization can proceed without potential delays.  

Please note that components contained within the Capital Plan application may be subject 
to environmental assessment and Indigenous consultation requirements, climate resilience 
and greenhouse gas assessments. 

Departmental officials will contact you to discuss the coordination of potential 
communications activities. We ask that approval of the allocation remain confidential until 
the Department confirms how this information will be shared publicly. 
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Thank you once again for your ongoing partnership, and we look forward to continuing our 
work together to enhance public transit in your community.  

Please accept my best regards. 

Sincerely, 

The Honourable Sean Fraser, P.C., M.P. 
Minister of Housing, Infrastructure and Communities 

c.c. Alan Dunbar
Manager, Financial Planning & Policy 
adunbar@london.ca
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